Lamprey Rivers Advisory Committee
Meeting Notes Aug. 23, 2012

Nottingham Town Hall, 7:00 p.m.

The number of representatives present was not sufficient for a quorum. The meeting time was used as a work session.

members present: Emily Schmalzer (Brentwood), Ann Lightbody, Dick Lord (Durham), Todd Piskovitz (Exeter), Fred Lindahl (Fremont), Jere Beckman (Lee), Alison Watts, (Newfields), Mike Russo (Nottingham), Ted Janusz (Raymond)

affiliates present: Dawn Genes, Suzanne Petersen

absent: Ellen Conklin, Steve Conklin, Dick Snow, Harriet Cady (excused), Wes Golomb, Bill Hall, Rachel Stevens (excused), Joe Foley (excused), Jenn Rowden, Sharon Meeker (excused), Kitty Miller, Preston Samuel, Michelle Daley, Peter Wellenberger, Bonnie Winona-Mackinnon (excused), Pat Bower (excused), Kathleen Hoelzel (excused)

new member: The group welcomed Anne Lightbody as a new representative from Durham. 

recreation discussion:

Dawn Genes shared highlights from the recreation work group from the July 26 meeting:
Recreation

ID sites for good recreation


Access points, categorized by activity


Deerfield fairgrounds has lots of riverfront


Fishing, mills, viewpoints, etc. (Mary Blair Park – nature, historic)

LRAC provided grant to historic society


Education opportunities (kiosks) at sites


Encourage activity where there will be minimal impact


Discourage activity where there could be harmful impact

$ Something back to landowner for allowing recreation

Objective: Create a recreation tour map and guide similar to the one already created for the Wild and Scenic section of the river in Epping, Lee, Durham, and Newmarket.

· Define public access points.

· Consult with private land owners and holders of conservation easements to see how those properties might be included. 

· Combine sites from the Southern New Hampshire Planning Commission proposed scenic byway as appropriate. 

· Incorporate Deerfield trail system if possible.

· Categorize sites by activity.

· Encourage low-impact activities and discourage high-impact activities.

· Design one or two maps depending on the desired level of detail.

· Have maps available on website and in hardcopy.
Objective: Study the feasibility of having towns offer tax incentives to riverside landowners who provide public access to the river. Such incentives might be in the form of a micro-easement that could encompass stand-alone or pooled properties.
· Educate landowners about HB1551 that limits landowner liability when the public uses private property. 

· Study the legal ramifications of public access if the landowner is “compensated” by the town through reduced taxes or other incentives to allow public access.

Objective: Work with partners to sponsor recreational events and activities that build awareness of the river.

· Sponsor road races that have obstacles that mimic conditions in the river, such as dams.

· Sponsor a bicycle ride that makes use of the tour guide and map. 

· Promote the Mary Blair Family Fun Day and Raymond Regatta as annual events.

· Offer walks that highlight conserved properties in the towns. 

Objective: Work with partners to rehabilitate playgrounds and parks near the river.

· Contact Timberland, Liberty Mutual, and other regional businesses about their community service projects that include donated labor and materials.

· Clean up the Raymond Elementary School playground.

· Clean up Raymond’s public beach.
Other ideas outside of recreation:

What incentives can be offered to landowners to do the right thing for the river and watershed?

· Consult with Dave Cedarholm, Durham’s town engineer, to see how MS4 towns might work with residents.

· Might towns or other body offer river-friendly certification similar to LEED certification? (Points for leaving wide natural buffer, increasing pervious surface, directing run-off to woods or gardens, not fertilizing lawns, keeping septic system in good working order, fixing leaks, etc.)

project review update:

· The Walmart Regional Distribution Center in Raymond has applied to expand its paved area by 3.5 acres. The sub-committee reviewed one application and two sets of plans and submitted a letter of comments and recommendations. According to the NH DES website, DES has requested more information from the engineers.

· A proposal to install a paved area right next to the river in Raymond for the purpose of storing waste asphalt was briefly reviewed. The plans are rudimentary and do not appear to be taken seriously by anyone. (Per Ted Janusz, “The proposal that went before the Raymond Planning Bd. was for a paved area to store some cold asphalt but mostly to park equipment for a local paving company.”
· The application for the Fernald Lumber Yard bridge replacement in Nottingham has been received. The sub-committee will review the plans at its next meeting on Sept. 4.
communication with towns:

· Suzanne Petersen suggested that representatives plan to make a short presentation to their respective towns in September or October to provide an update of LRAC activity and progress and to seek feed-back. Speaking at the council meeting assures that councilors actually hear the information, reminds them what LRAC is and is charged to do, and is entered into the public record either on meeting transcripts or in video. Suzanne will be creating a short starter presentation with slides or hand-outs and can help representatives add town-specific details. 
· Fred Lindahl reported that he submitted a progress letter and request for guidance to the Fremont Board of Selectmen. To date, he has had no response. 
Miscellaneous:

The Lamprey River tour for representatives is tentatively scheduled for Oct. 13. Please contact Dawn.Genes@ lrwa-nh.org to let her know whether this is a good date or not. 
The sign at the Lee Public Canoe Launch is missing. Sign was constructed to be temporary. A replacement sign will be constructed and installed until a formal sign can be designed and funded.  
Tom Ballestero has graduate students doing research on woody material in the river. Someone suggested that the site might be upstream of the Lee Public Canoe Launch. If so, this would be valuable information for recreation along that stretch. 

Work session ended at 8:30.
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